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collaboration between the SPIRE ICC and NAOC, as outlined 
in Ref. [1], has been a highly successful one, fully meeting 
or exceeding all the original aims, and thereby making an 
important contribution to the SPIRE ICC and its readiness 
for Herschel operations.”

NAOC became a Co-I institute of the SPIRE Consortium 
in 2009 with Prof. M. Huang as a Co-Investigator. Since 
then NAOC engineers have worked on the software 
packages to assure smooth data access and high quality 
and easy data visualization. Their results were published in 
the Astronomical Data Analysis and Systems conference in 
Paris in November 2011. Chinese engineers are planning 
to re-use software they have created for Herschel in other 
astronomical missions.

Chinese scientists have used Herschel data to author 
and co-author more than 30 scientific papers since 2009 
in the field of star formation, interstellar medium, the Milky 
Way Galaxy, and extra-galaxies.

Prof. M. Huang led an international team to propose 
the use of Herschel Observatory to observe Gamma Ray 

Bursts (GRB) in 2010. The proposal was accepted, and 
carried out in April 2011 to observe a bright GRB at the 
edge of the Universe. To obtain a full-spectrum picture of 
the GRB, an array of telescopes were mobilized to join the 
observing campaign — from the largest 10-meter single 
aperture optical telescope (GTC) on Canary Islands to 
the largest radio telescope array (EVLA) in the US desert, 
from sub-millimeter telescope on the ground to Chandra 
X-ray space observatory. Now the scientists are analyzing 
data and publishing their findings.

NAOC hosted SPIRE Instrument Control Center meeting 
in October, 2011. Nearly 30 scientists from 10 countries, 
regions, and organizations attended the meeting, where 
current status was reported and future plans were made. 
Possibility of extending Chinese support to Herschel in 
post-operational phase was also discussed.

China’s participation in Herschel has been an example 
of international space science collaboration that benefits all 
participants in both engineering development and scientific 
research.

Figure 3   Young Herschel scientists and engineers on top of the Great Wall
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